
MINUTES OF THE MEETING WITH SURUHANJAYA TENAGA 

FOR CLARIFICATION ON ELECTRICAL RELATED COURSES 

 

 

 

DATE : 14
TH

 FEBRUARY 2012 

TIME  : 11.00 AM 

VENUE : SURUHANJAYA TENAGA OFFICE 

                 18
TH

 FLOOR, BILIK MESYUARAT  

                  MENARA ANSAR, JALAN TRUS 

                  80000 JOHOR BAHRU 

 

ATTENDANCE :  

 

From SURUHANJAYA TENAGA :  

Ir. Idris Jamaluddin – Regional Head, Johor 

Cik Nuraliza Bte Mustafa – Senior Executive, Johor 

En Mohd Shahrul Amin Bin Mohd Tohid – Executive, Johor 

 

From JBEEA : 

Mr Leong Kam Meng  

Mr Lee Chee Boon 

Mr Wong Jiunn Shyong 

Mr Wong Chen Choy 

Mr Lee of Lecom Sdn Bhd 

Ms Lucy ( task secretary) 

 

The meeting started with the exchange of name cards between Suruhanjaya officials 

and JBEEA members. 

 

MATTERS RAISED 

 

JBEEA Chairman Mr Leong made a brief introduction to all present and explained 

that this meeting was arranged to clarify with Suruhanjaya on a Circular  regarding 

the Courses that are no longer carried out by Suruhanjaya Tenaga. 

 

As this subject is handled by Mr Wong Jiunn Shyong,  he posed the questions to 

them. 

 

Ir Idris explained that it is the directive from the Ministry that the changes are part of 

the Government’s Transformation Plan (GTP).   

 

Therefore, with effect from 1
st
 July 2012,  Suruhanjaya Tenaga (ST) will no longer 

conduct  Wireman Courses (PW1, PW2, PW3, PW4) Cable Installations Courses and 

Low Voltage Chargeman Courses (AO, A1).  Instead the participants will need to 

attend these Courses from the recognised Institutions that are listed in the website 

www@st.gov.my  
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The purpose for these courses to be conducted in the Institutions are to ensure that the 

participants will be truly competent, knowledgeable and qualified. Eventually, their 

works will be done efficiently and safely.  This will encourage young students or give 

them an additional choice, who have just completed their secondary school to enrol in 

these Institutions as the Courses are in full time basis. However, part time Courses are 

also available for those who prefer so. 

 

Ir. Idris further mentioned that with effect from year 2015 or 2016, ST will also no 

longer  handle the Registration of Contractors except for individual competent 

persons ie. the issuance of ‘Terhad’ certificates only. Contractors registration will be 

done  by CIDB.  

 

However, ST will at the moment continue with the examination for Low Voltage A4-

1 & A4-2 and  Chargeman B0, B1 & B4 for High Tension,  until further notice. 

 

ST’s duty will be to monitor the activities by these Institutions and to ensure that they 

comply to conditions that are set accordingly.  

 

After the above clarification, Ir Idris offered to provide more information and 

dialogue  with our Association  if  we require or request so. 

 

JBEEA members thanked Ir. Idris for his explanation and his hospitality for this 

meeting. The  meeting then adjourned for lunch provided by ST at the same premise. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr Leong Kam Meng     Mr Wong Jiunn Shyong 

JBEEA Chairman       JBEEA Asst. Hon Secretary 

       (Courses Organiser/Coordinator) 
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